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Hayley from RACT, came and spoke 
about various driving scenarios 
showing graphics and prompting 
group discussions about the updated 
required actions of drivers. 

The focus of the presentation was 
on indicating intentions while 

driving. 

LAST MEETING - RECAP
RACT ROAD SAFETY PROGRAM

19 April
Hayley Brown - RACT Road Safety Program

LAST MEETING

3 May
Sarah Bendeich -Clarence City Council
Chair: Richard
Reception: Peter M

THIS MEETING

17 May
Bill Lark - Lark Distillery

NEXT MEETING

DGE Mike in full swing!DGE Mike in full swing! President Stephen & HayleyPresident Stephen & Hayley

The following are some interesting and useful facts that came up 
during the discussion:

1. When reversing out of a parking spot, drivers should indicate to 
show the direction of their swing when reversing, then turn off the 
indicator when moving straight ahead.
2. It is essential to drive within 20km of the speed limit to avoid 
creating problems for other drivers.
3. When approaching and exiting a roundabout, drivers should 
indicate to show their intended direction, except when going 
straight ahead through the roundabout.

The presentation also highlighted that Tasmania has the highest 
death rate on the roads per head of population in Australia. 

Additionally, over 500,000 animals are killed on Australian roads 
each year. If a driver injures an animal, they should call Bonorong 
Wildlife Park for assistance.



The RACT doing their Misunderstood Road 
Rules presentation last meeting certainly 
created a lot of discussion.  I personally got a 
lot out of it, and I hope you did too. I will make 
a point that Hayley from RACT was presenting 
the rules as determined from the powers to 
be and was not responsible for making them!

I did Bills Jams stall at the Kangaroo Bay markets on 
the 22nd of April.  Bill was there for set up and Mike P 
came along for the first hour. Not a difficult task. Bill 
provides pretty much everything such as marquee, 
tables, chairs and of course jams, chutney and 
relish and it doesn’t take long to set up and pack up. 

Although there is a steady stream of people (most 
head straight to the coffee van) it’s not overly busy 
in the stall itself. Plenty of time to talk to the other 
stall holders. The intention is that the stall becomes 
an outlet to sell the local Rotary message and 
help attract members. A bit of work is required 
for this as currently it is all about the jam sales.  

We do need helpers  
I won’t be available to run the next two 
markets (scheduled in for 21/5 and 
17/6) so if you can help let me know.  

Another event that we need helpers for is Hobart 
City Missions Sleep Rough event on the evening 
of the 26th of May.  Our Club ran a soup kitchen 
service, for a better word, for the event last year. 

This year Sunrise will be the organisers and 
expectations that soup will need to be prepared for up 
to 300 people (110 last year). Were the help is required 
is on the Friday during the day for soup preparation. 

If you can help, please let Peter M 
know. 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

The executive team and some clarence sunrise 
members met at Josh’s house for an exec 
catch up on Sunday 16 April 2023 where the 
draft strategic plan for 2022-23 was reviewed. 

The plan based on the planning workshop held last 
year with members and help from Henry from RCOL  
is set to be endorsed by the club at the next business 
meeting on 1 May 2023 (see the picture below). 

In other news, May will be a busy month with Sam 
and Jackson headed to Nepal, Clarence Sunrise 
running a BBQ using our BBQ trailer on Saturday 
6th of May at the Eastern Region Junior Soccer 
Association first round in Geilston Bay, and the 
Hobart City Mission Sleep Rough event coming 
up on Friday the 26th to Saturday the 27th. 

Em Marriot from Hobart City Mission will be 
coming along to our next business meeting on 
Monday 1 May to discuss the Sleep Rough Event.

Past and present bulletins from across Goup 2 are now 
available for access by all members.  

To access the Google Group you can do this from any web 
browser by entering the address
groups.google.com/g/g2bulletins 
No password is required.

*UPDATE* Group 2 - Bulletins*UPDATE* Group 2 - Bulletins



Meetings are held on the first & third Wednesday of the month

2023 PROGRAM

DATE SPEAKER TOPIC

WED 10 MAY Board Meeting

WED 17 MAY Bill Lark - Lark Distillery The story of whisky in Tasmania (Uisce
Beatha – the water of life in Gaelic!)

WED 7 JUN Val Manuelpillai– Rotary Interplast project director. How Interplast transforms lives

WED 14 JUN BOARD MEETING TBA

WED 21 JUN Kathy Travel Talks TBA

WED 5 JUL Change Over Dinner

WED 12 JUL Board Meeting

OPERATIONS UPDATE
DATE LOCATION TIME TYPE STATUS

SUN 28 MAY Bunnings BBQ Confirmed

SUN 30 JUL Bunnings BBQ Confirmed

At the end of the month the club will have 
two events that we require some help with. 
The timing is a little difficult as a number of 

our members will either be in Nepal or at the 
Rotary International Conference, so if you can 
manage some time please talk to Peter about it 

(or email)

On Thursday 25 May and Friday 26 May 
(mostly Friday) we will be joining with members 

of the Sunrise Club to cut up pumpkin and 
prepare Pumpkin Soup to assist the Hobart 

City Mission at PW1 for their Sleep-out Rough 
event and later serve it. 

The Sunshine Club will also provide a BBQ in 
the morning (Sat - 27 May) for the people that 

stayed overnight. 

We need shoppers on the Thursday 25 

HELP NEEDEDHELP NEEDED
May, but mainly we will need a team to cut 
up pumpkins and prepare soup on Friday 
(26 May). I would particularly appreciate it if 
someone would be prepared to look after the 
cooking of the soup. If you can help for a few 
hours during the day it will be helpful or in fact 

all day if you are that brave

On Sunday (28 May) we have another 
Bunnings BBQ. as you are aware these events 

bring in a lot of money for the club, so your 
assistance would be useful, let me know if you 
would like to do mornings or afternoons. The 

Operations group will arrange the purchase of 
food, all you have to do is turn up and cook or 

serve.

For either event, if you have friends or 
family who you think might like to help, 

please let Peter M know.



Lindisfarne Reps at the annual Rotary District Assembly 
Conference (missing but attended Margot and Amanda).

The District Training Assembly was held 
during the weekend of April 29-30, at the 

Rotary Hall in Deloraine.  

I attended the Sunday session which I found 
to be very valuable.  If you have not had a 

chance to get along to one of these events, 
I seriously recommend it to help unlock and 

open your understanding of the ‘octopus’ 
which is Rotary (to use Peter M’s analogy).

During the conference DGE Mike Patten 
announced his focus for 2023-2024 which is 

Domestic Violence.

There were plenty of great talks had from the clubs 
insurance responsibilities, marketing and branding, 
RAWCS, Interplast, food, drink and ideas.shared...

ROTARIANS - PEOPLE OF ACTION



CONTACT US

Scan QR code to visit the 
RCoL website

Find us on Facebook:  
@rclindisfarne

For newsletter contributions, please contact 
Amanda Excell:  excellamanda@gmail.com

NOTICESNOTICES


